

THE BULLETIN



Harold Wood, Hill Park Residents' Association

For up to date info visit our website: www.hwhpra.org.uk



CLLR BRIAN EAGLING 01708 373027



CLLR MARTIN GOODE 01708 373645



CLLR DARREN WISE 01708 342369



LOOKING AFTER OUR COMMUNITY

JUNE 22

Local Elections May 2022

Thank You for all your Support

A huge thank you to all of our residents who have given us their trust and appreciation by voting for us to continue representing them as Councillors for the Harold Wood Ward.

Special thanks, also goes out to our many volunteers who deliver our monthly Bulletins and who also helped us deliver our Election Special leaflet. A lot of hard work was put into this year's Election campaign. Thankfully all 3 of us were re-elected.

Our total commitment and dedication will always be to you the residents of Harold Wood and this will remain as our number one priority. Our aim will be to achieve the best results possible for you all over the next 4 years.

Below is a breakdown of how you the residents of Harold Wood voted:

Harold Wood Hill Park Residents' Association	Brian Edward Eagling 2081 Elected	Martin Robert Goode 1884 Elected	Darren Christopher Wise 1812 Elected
Labour and Co-operative	Carole Anne Beth 667	Krystyna Helena Koseda 613	Sally Omosun Onaiwu 580
Conservative	Tolu Akinboboye 566	Ruth Edes 426	Joe Webster 405
Havering Residents' Association (HRA) Harold Wood	Dan Lammin 484	Katy Turner 472	Adela Niamh Meer 430
Lib Dems	Jonathan William Albert Coles 145	lan Victor Sanderson 99	

Turnout: 35.6% Source: Havering Council



We are very proud and honoured to have been re-elected as your Councillors. We care about our community, we are part of it and have been for many years.

CLLRS EAGLING, GOODE AND WISE

Playing Bridge

Local Bridge Club, Harold Wood Neighbourhood Centre, needs new members for Thursday evening and Friday Afternoon. For more details contact Ron Lockhart 07812 412 611 or email: ronloc231@gmail.com

MEN'S LUNCH - OUR Men's Lunch **NEXT DATE –**

is TUESDAY, 14TH JUNE 2022, from 11:30am in St. Peter's Church Centre, Harold Wood.



As part of its Christian ministry to the community, St. Peter's has the joy and privilege to offer a number of regular events for Senior folk – Good Companions; Thursday Fellowship (formally Women's Fellowship – now welcomes men too!);

Bible study groups; and of course, Men's Lunch!

As Men's Lunch approaches the end of its 2021-22 season on the 14th, we thank everyone who has made these lunches possible - all the support people; catering; 'scene shifters'; guest speakers; and especially all our members and supporters who join us for lunch each time. For June, we look forward to hearing all about 'The Hub' – the Community space/coffee shop on the corner of Gubbins Lane. Alan Gray, who as part of the 'New Ingrebourne Trust', helped to bring it all into being, is going to give a presentation about its beginnings, vision and values.

Members 'old and new' would be most welcome to join us. To reserve your lunch place, check if you're on the list or to cancel, please telephone St. Peter's Welcome Desk on 01708 342080, or email: welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwood.org. See you on the 14th June!

JULIAN HARRIS, CHRIS KNOWLES AND THE MEN'S LUNCH TEAM

Cream Tea

Haircraft in Oak Road are having their annual cream tea on Monday 13th June between 10 30 and 4 o clock. It will be their first one since before the pandemic and we will have a nod to the Queen for her special jubilee year.

ALL PROCEEDS GO TO ST FRANCIS **HOSPICE**

Havering Antique Collectors Club



Friday 17th June - Speaker Anita Howard a talk "Toys of the 1940s & 1950s" - Guests

Harold Wood Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood. 7.30 for 8.00

CHAIRMAN: MRS CHRIS LOVETT 079 4736 7258.

Rainbow Bridge Update

Havering Council, have advised that the removal of the bridge has been scheduled for the 1st July. The Forest England contractors will need to use the bank in Harold Wood Park for part of the works however all machinery transport will take place in Pages Wood.

Queen's Baton



Actor Nick Joseph has been selected along with other Celebrities to run The Queens Baton.

Nick who has starred in Star Wars - Dr Who. EastEnders, James Bond 007 - etc etc will run with the Baton on July 8th which will then be taken by other Celebrities along to Birmingham for the Commonwealth Games.

It also marks the Queens 75yrs on the Throne.

Spring clean and repaint for the Platinum Jubilee celebrations

The wasteland and railinas that surround Harold Wood Station

Car Park, has received a clean-up and

repaint. The 'Platinum project' has been led and organised by Rachel Greenwood, as part of a community initiative. Rachel, together with our Community volunteers from the local Scouts.



Harold Wood Cougars, local business stakeholders, NCP and the Elizabeth line have worked tirelessly hard on this project. The area will have a wild meadow with colourful plants in time for celebrating the Queens Platinum Jubilee.

This area, which is the responsibility of TFL has been deteriorating over a numbers of years and looked so unsightly. Rachel, decided that something had to be done. Well done to all involved great work.

CLLRS EAGLING, GOODE AND WISE

EVEN NUMBERS ARE ODD!

Since the start of the pandemic I've limited my mixing to a daily walk round Harold Wood Park. Recently I noticed something different about the two pairs of semidetached houses in the park entrance. From the mini roundabout at the junction with Gubbins Lane,

Harold View, (the shortest road in Harold Wood), runs into the park. As you turn into Harold View, the pair of semi's on the left are numbered 23 and



24, whilst the two on the right are 25 and 26. But the one on the junction with Squirrels Heath is numbered as in the current system, i.e. No.146 Squirrels Heath Rd., though I'm told it was originally No. 22 and the one on the other corner is No.144.

From the Panda crossing just beyond Athelstan Rd. the row of attractive ex-council houses stretches up to the aforementioned corner house by the park entrance.

On a 20's map I notice it is labelled Harold View, facing very little on the other side of Squirrels Heath Rd.

Perhaps when the council built this elegant row of council houses, they started down towards the river with No. 1 and numbered them sequentially, ending opposite the village school with number 22. The earlier mentioned 2 pairs in the turning towards what became the park were added as 23, 24, 25 and 26 with the last pair, 27 and 28, back on Squirrels Heath near Recreation Ave., facing the Hub.

All went well until the district grew and a different council department numbered Squirrels Heath, starting at the Arterial Rd end. Thus, the council houses became part of Squirrels Heath Rd. with road numbers 142 and 144 replacing the old 27 and 28

and 146 to 188 for the stretch up to 188, the old No 1 just past Athelstan Rd.

Unfortunately, this left the 2 pairs in the side road not part of the renumbering, but they gained the name Harold View and became an interesting anomaly with seemingly random numbering 23, 24, 25 &

If anybody has a better explanation, I'll accept it and remove this guesswork from the record!

DENNIS GOODWIN

Charity Summer Fair

22/06/22 12-3PM

@ THE HOLY REDEEMER CHURCH HALL. PETERSFIELD AVE., HAROLD HILL.

> FUN ACTIVITIES FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY, CRAFT STALLS, REFRESHMENTS.

Fridge Freezers -Save the Planet



Do you know why old fridge freezers should be taken to the local council dump to be disposed of properly?

Because when fridges and freezers are left on your property by the side of the pavement hoping someone will take them for scrap - all that will happen is the motor will be taken out for the small amount of copper and metal it contains and the rest will be left behind. If you pay someone to take it away, unless the people have a licence, they will probably take out the motor and your fridge will end up being 'fly tipped', because lorries have to pay at the dump and it wouldn't be worth their while.

And why should this worry us all?

Because unless the motor is removed safely (as they do at the council tip) when the pipe is cut to release the motor, refrigerant gasses are released into the environment. The world is trying to cut down on harmful emissions, because this affects everybody!

So PLEASE take your unwanted 'white goods' to the local recycling tip for free or, if you don't have a car, pay for the council to come and collect it.

TERESA KEENS





Planning Applications

Tesco housing development - this refused application has been appealed by the developer and the planning inspectorate had a hearing at the Town Hall on 17th May - we are waiting for the outcome.

King Harold Pub – Demolition of the existing Public house and redevelopment for 25 Residential Units.

Your Councillors have called this application into the planning committee for review and assessment of the application and will be considered in due course.



Basic toenail cutting and callus removal Treatment for verrucas for adults and children Non-chemical treatment of corns Reduction of thickened nails Treatment of fungal infections and ingrown nails

Specialist care for diabetic feet—vascular

Treatments from £20

Clinic appointments at the Willow Herbal Centre, 2 The Drive Harold Wood

Day, evening and weekend

07505 66 33 83 Telephone: 01708 37 27 28 /



We Deliver



to you when you can't get to us

McDelivery now available at:

Southend Arterial Road, Romford **RM3 0BY** Straight Road, Romford

RM38XR The Brewery, Romford RM11AU South Street, Romford RM1 1NX

The Mall, Romford **RM1 3EE**

Tilbury RM18 7HZ

Orsett RM16 3BJ

McDelivery available within 1.5 mile radius of restaurant

Download the **Uber Eats or Just Eat** app to order



McDelivery.









- **General Building** Work
- **Kitchens**
- **Bathrooms**
- **Extensions**

Tel. 07961 952895

ELECTRICIAN

- Extra lights
 - No Job Too Small
- Qualified Electrician

Reliable Service

Fully Insured

- Additional sockets
- New fuse boards
- - Call Dean on: 01708 909066 dean@emfwiringsolutions.com

MISSY MOO
Balloon & Party Shop

GREETING CARDS | QUALATEX BALLOONS | PARTYWARE | FIREWORKS

11 Station Road, Harold Wood RM3 OBP | 01708 287575

LOCKSMITHS – MLA Approved

Emergency call out All locks opened, supplied & fitted **UPVC** door lock specialist Safes opened, supplied & fitted Free estimates – no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, Mobile: 07890 920 258

Lawton & Stoakes WWW.VETS.UK.NET

- * Family owned & run Vets
- * Established 1985
- * First opinion and Referrals
- * Catering for all types of Pets
- * Consultations to suit your needs
- * Excellent Facilities



8-12 Fitzilian Avenue To make an Appointment **Harold Wood** 01708 384444 RM3 0QS

PROLID TO OFFER Golden **M** Harold Wood Funeral Services Plans & Stonemasonry Est 1958 TAILORMADE FUNERAL **PLANS**

A thoughtful way to plan ahead

Save your family worry and expense with a Funeral Plan from **Harold Wood Funeral Services.** It's an easy, thoughtful way to plan ahead and beat rising costs.

Facebook @haroldwoodfunerals **Appointments Mon-Sat**

24 hour emergency service

- Affordable, fully guaranteed plans*
- Specify your wishes in advance
- Telephone/Skype meetings available
- The same care and advice as for friends

Harold Wood Funeral Home 43 Station Road RM3 OBS 01708 343286 www.hwfunerals.co.uk

FLOWERS BY TRACY

Flowers for All Occasions

www.tracyflowers.co.uk

01708 372 729

7 Grange Road, Harold Hill, Essex, RM3 7DU

Done and Dusted

Friendly, reliable and professional

Avril Potter

07592 538500

Email done-dusted42@hotmail.com

For all your Domestic Cleaning needs All work considered

Pure 🞾 Rejuvenation

Naomi Holistic Therapist Firstappo

Ouote: NEWFIVE

- Swedish Massage
- Deep Tissue Massage
- Pre-blended Aromatherapy Massage
- CBD Massage
- Chair Massage
- Manicures & Pedicures





Prenatal Massage

Labour Massage Postnatal Massage Baby Massage & More

Private groups or one to one







For appointments book online or call for enquirie

haart

INVITE YOU TO ACCEPT THE OFFER OF A FREE MARKET APPRAISAL OF YOUR PROPERTY

At your convenience simply telephone our property experts at Harold Wood haart on

01708 378578









Phone: 01708 707750

Email: info@windowtechtrade.co.uk

Call now to set up an appointment or to visit our showroom









THE WAY THEY'RE MEANT TO BE

Replicating 19th Century, period, timber window designs, with modern features and benefits, Residence 9 windows deliver timeless elegance for a modern lov carbon lifestyle. Whether you have a new build or live in a conservation area with restricted development rights, make sure you enjoy the view, the way its meant to be.

WINDOW-TECH TRADE LTD

Superior **Shutters**

The Bespoke Shutter Company

David Bone

Mobile: 07919 959595 Info: sales@superiorshutters.co.uk www.superiorshutters.co.uk

Made to measure

- Faux Wood

AC PLASTERING



All Painting

QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086



PROFESSIONAL TREE SURGEON SERVICES

We serve all of Havering and throughout Essex

Are you concerned about your trees after high winds? · We offer free advice and quotations on all aspects of treeworks

· Services include Hedge trimming · Tree pruning and removal

• Stump grinding • Public Liability of 5m

Free ground tree check & Quotation with this a www.kingscutstreeservices.co.uk



Call us: 01708 578030 Mobile: 07467 944671 info@kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

B.K.C. ROOFING LTD

FAMILY BUSINESS WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE Railway Infrastructure, Commercial, Domestic

Tel/Fax: 01708 340 052 Mobile: 07976 278 026 Email: Barrycassbkc@aol.com

Member of the Construction Health and Safety Group Approved contractor by Kingspan Alumasc, Bauder, Rubber Bond, Widopan

Green Roof Specialists

Felt flat roof, Single Ply, Rubber, Liquid, Green Roofs New tile roofs, slate roofs, Metal roof, lead roof **UPVC Fascia, soffit and guttering** All work guaranteed, fully insured.

Free estimate



OVENS, RANGES, HOBS, MICROWAVES, **EXTRACTORS**

Professionally cleaned using, eco friendly, non caustic product No Fumes, No Odours

Tel 07720781202

www.letsgleamovenclean.co.uk

5 star reviews Facebook & Google